
April 2018 

 

Wednesday of Holy Week  

March 28, 6:30 p.m.  

Service of Healing  

ñPrayer Around the Crossò 

 

Maundy Thursday  

March 29, 7 p.m.  

Holy Communion &  

Stripping of the Chancel  

 

Good Friday  

March 30, noon & 7 p.m.  

Saturday Easter Vigil  
March 31, 7 p.m.  

 

Easter Sunday  
April 1, 8:30 & 11 a.m.  

Festival Service  

of Holy Communion  

 

9:45 a.m. Breakfast  

& Easter Egg Hunt   

(Flowering of the Cross)  
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Friends & Relatives 
Z Corbett Anderson, nephew of Amy Vickers and 
grandchild of Mike and Susan Beeler 

Z Tony Ayoub, brother of Mandy Glowacki 

Z Petra Blackwell, daughter of Steve and  
       Pat Blackwell 
Z Maria and Joe Casey, parents of Joe Casey  

Z Mark Henning, brother of Kathie Nixon 

Z Stephen Finger, friend of Jan Bass 

Z Sandra Ouzts, sister of Debra Ouzts 

Z Deborah Bumgarner, mother of Alyson Shirer 

Z Joe Fricker, father of Melissa Ray 

Z Keith Ray, brother of Hank Ray 

Z Michael Kelly, father of Brendon Kelly 

Members with health concerns 
Z Marjorie Fulmer, undergoing cancer treatments 

Z Iva Metze, Hospice care 

Z Linda Sease, Lexington Extended Center 
Z Bill Sease, Lexington Extended Care 

Members in Extended Care 
Z James Baldwin, Lowman Home 

Z Margie Shealy, Lowman Home   

Z Adrian Trexler, The Brian Center 

Z Madge Bartsch, Generations in Chapin, S.C. 

Homebound 
Z Sarah Cook 

Z Martha Ferguson 

Z Lois Fulmer 

Z Pete Cox 

Deepest Sympathy 

Our prayers are with Robin Aldrich, upon the death of 

his brother Robert Aldrich, who passed away on March 

12. Please keep the Aldrich family in your prayers as 

they grieve. 

Our prayers are with the Cline family, upon the death 

of Tommy Cline, who passed away on February 26.  

Our prayers are with the family of  Amanda Lucas 
Wanek, who passed away on Tuesday, March 20. 
Please keep her husband, Damien, and their children 
(Elijah, Noah, Addison, and Layla) in your prayers as 
they grieve, as well as Amanda's parents, Jackie and 
Jim Lucas and other family members including Amy 
Vickers, Brittany Lucas, and Joel, Tonya, Bailey, 
Danielle and Jamie Lucas.  

A Word from Pastor Trump 

Water, Water, Everywhere! 

This year at the Easter Vigil, as of this writing, we will be having FOUR 
BAPTISMS! Wow. One is the grandchild of a member, but the other three are 
members in this church. We also have at least one more on the way, probably at the 
8:30 service. Few things give a pastor more joy than baptism.  It is a time of 
promise, hope, and love. We rejoice in Godôs promises to these children, the 
parentsô promises to raise their child(ren) in the Christian faith, and most 
importantly the communityôs promises to be a place of grace, goodness, and 
encouragement to these families. These promises shape who we are and what we 
do. In baptism we promise to seek justice. So, in our church, we engage in 
meaningful justice and social ministry projects.  In baptism, we promise to teach 
the Lordôs prayer, the Ten Commandments, and the creeds. So, in our church we 
work to have Sunday School, Confirmation, Youth Group, and more. In baptism we 
promise to worship the triune God. So, in our church a great deal of effort goes into providing meaningful and 
at times challenging worship. In baptism we promise to be people of reconciliation and love for the entire 
world, and to let our lights shine before others that they might see our good works and glorify God. Quite 
frankly, as I have said before, in order to keep these promises we also need your gifts. Everything that I have 
just mentioned takes staffing, a building, worship resources, and more. Without your gifts, we cannot keep 
our promises. Itôs that simple. So, thank you for all that you do. Try your best to see your gifts to this church 
not as paying some sort of bill, but rather, fulfilling the vows we make as a community before God. 

We Pray For... 
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Hello, friends at St. Andrewôs. Thank you for your continued prayers over the joint safe water project in the 
communities of Makusi/Magoye, Tanzania. I am still inspired by how God used your faith and radical 
generosity to make this work possible. I regularly share the story of St. Andrewôs as inspiration to other 
churches who are praying about how God might use them. 

Little did we know when we got started that this would become one of the most challenging projects we have 
worked on. The challenges of working on one project consisting of two villages with an existing failing water 
system has sent our team to prayer seeking Godôs direction countless times. A year ago, we had a Sr. Engineer 
from the US live and work in the community for several months only focused on this project. The existing 
water system is overstretched and poorly managed, meaning that water is only available in Makusi a couple 
days a week. The old system has 180 taps made up of both public and private connections. One of the main 
issues is having the safe water committees agree on how the system will be managed and enforced so that 
water isnôt wasted and the project will be sustainable. Beyond rehabilitating the distribution network, 
treatment of the source water is necessary. It has felt like every time we take a step forward, there is a step 
back. But, we trust that God has a plan for this community and a path forward. 

In the fall, we had a community meeting where some new items were agreed to and this spring, a follow up 
meeting is planned to determine the path forward. The two possible solutions are either that the communities 
can agree to work together and get their existing water system under good management or that we would look 
at designing a fully separate water project for Makusi village alone.  

We covet your prayers. Please join us in praying that God would make clear the path forward, bring the safe 
water committee into full alignment and ultimately that we would see safe water and Godôs love poured out on 
these communities! I look forward to keeping you up to date as we move along.  
 
 Yours in Christ, 
 Kevin Herr 
                                                                                                                       Church Partnerships Manager 
                                                                                                                       watermissions.org  

Tanzania Water Mission News 

Holy Wednesday: What is Prayer Around the Cross? 

The Healing service on Wednesday of Holy Week uses the liturgy, ñPrayer Around the Cross,ò a meaningful 
devotional prayer service that was originally developed at Holden Village in Washington state. The 30-minute 
liturgy, held in our darkened sanctuary, includes  scripture and poetry, simple sung chants and songs, the 
lighting of candles and opportunities for quiet reflection and healing actions. This moving worship opportuni-
ty is a wonderful way to segue from Lent into the Three Days, focusing on the cross of Christ and Godôs re-
deeming love for the world. Please join us. 

Memorials 

In memory of Leona Ball, Greta Robinsonôs sister, by the Agape Circle. 

In memory of Tommy Cline by Eddie and Pat Dubose. 

In memory of Tommy Cline by Claude and Barbara Galarneau.  
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Youth (7th - 12th graders) 

April 2018 

Luther League (3rd - 6th graders) 

Little Lutherans (babies - 2nd graders and their families) 

Saturday, April 14 
InAsMuch Day. Meet at the church at 8:30 for worship and service projects. We 

will be doing yard and other messy work, so wear clothes for that. Weôll have 

lunch together and finish up early afternoon. 

 

Sunday, April 15 
4:30pm - Confirmation Class 

 

Sunday, April 22 
9:45 am - Confirmation during Sunday School 

Noon- Lunch, Youth Gathering Getting Ready Bible Study and Middle School 

Adventure 

 

Sunday, April 29 
Noon - Picnic lunch and Water Wagon at the park 

 

 

 

Luther League will be doing a couple of different projects on InAsMuch Day, April 14. Join in on the 

fun helping others! 

Calling all Little Lutherans and their families to join us for our  

3rd Annual Bouncing into Spring Event!  
 
Please join us at 4 p.m. Saturday, April 28, at the church for fellowship, food and bouncing. 

The Children's Ministry Team will provide hot dogs, hamburgers and drinks for all to enjoy. Please bring a 
side or dessert to share. We can't wait to see you there! 

Please RSVP to Joe Casey at josephwilliamcasey@gmail.com  by Wednesday, April 25, with the number of 
adults and children so he can plan for the food. 

Backpack Update 
We will be packing backpacks for E.E. Taylor on Sunday, April 15, immediately after 

the 11:00 a.m. worship service. Please stop by the narthex and help pack for our 65 

children. If you have any questions or would like to help, please text or call 803-727-

6962 or email paigewalrath@yahoo.com 

mailto:josephwilliamcasey@gmail.com
mailto:paigewalrath@yahoo.com
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     Living Water Circle will meet Thursday, April 5, at 10:30 a.m.  
      in the conference room. Come join us for fun and fellowship! 

     Agape Circle will meet Wednesday, March 4, at 10:00 a.m.  in the   
     Fellowship Hall. Our host for the occasion is Pat Blackwell. 

We will be discussing our Inasmuch Project. This year WELCA will be providing a Teacher Appreciation Meal. 
Help celebrate teachers and all they do with a delicious meal prepared and delivered to E.E. Taylor Elementary 
School. 

All delegates for the SC Synod Convention must be registered by April 15th. 
Those attending as visitors may register as late as May. It will be held at Redeemer Lutheran Church in 

Columbia, and will be a most exciting and fun time for all who attend.  
 

Groups 

 

Young at Heart 

The YOUNG AT HEART will meet on Thursday, April 19, at noon in the 
fellowship hall. Please bring a covered dish to share. Come have a good 
time! If you have any questions, please call Mary DeHihns at 731-1253. 

The Mission of the Men at St. Andrewôs Lutheran Church is to find community among one another, support 
one another along our journeys of Faith, and to share our resources, talents, and abilities in the mission of 
our congregation. 
 
Please join the Lutheran Men for faith and fellowship on April 10, 2018 @ 6 p.m. in the fellowship hall for 
dinner. Reverend Charles Dawkins will lead our program. Our meal will be hosted by Claude Galarneaux. 
First time coming to Lutheran Men? Let us buy you dinner. Please contact Joe Casey @ 803-556-8263 for any 
questions or concerns.  

Lutheran Men in Mission 

 

Join us for the 

Lutheran Men Retreat - May 4 & 5, 2018 
This retreat is open for ALL men at St. Andrewôs. 

On May the Fourth (Be With You), the Lutheran Men are going to Camp Kinard for a  
Menôs Retreat. The Retreat will begin at 5 p.m. and end by noon on Saturday.  We  
will even have a fun activity after the retreat as well. Even if  
you do not regularly attend Lutheran Men meetings, you are 
 MORE than welcomed to attend. This retreat is for all Men in  
the congregation of St. Andrewôs Lutheran Church. Please  
contact Darrick Williams at (803) 237-0013 or John McKenzie  
at (803) 288-3895 for information or questions.  

 

tel:(803)%20556-8263


Page 6 April 2018 

 
Education 

Discipleship Bible Study with Pastor Trump 

Wednesdays at 5:30 p.m.  

Please note: The Thursday morning Bible Study is taking a short break.  

This class, led by Pastor Trump, is not for Bible ñscholars.ò Itôs simply for those who want to learn more about 

the biblical story and deepen their faith. You are asked to read about two chapters of the Bible a week. You can 

miss a week. You can start now!  Classes resume April 11 and 12. 

Retired and Restless Bible Study 
Meets 2nd and 4th Wednesdays at 11:00 a.m. 

Adult Sunday School 

Connections Class 
Pastor Trump will be finishing up the discussion about and consideration of Islam and the Quran. Anyone 
may join in at any time.  
 

Genesis Class looks at the lessons for each Sunday and engages in wonderful conversation. 

Sojourners Class is a wonderful group of talkative folks who use the Augsburg Fortress Bible series.  

Kairos is a Greek word used in the Bible to refer to a chosen time, Godôs special time (Gal. 4:4). Team 
members experienced that. The 4-day retreats indeed become Godôs special time for the 42 participants at the 
Broad River Correctional Institute. 

You have been very faithful in your support by baking cookies, praying, and helping to cook for the retreat. 
Cookies are served to the group gathered for the short course in Christianity and each evening small bags of 5 
or 6 cookies are delivered on the wards to all the residents. Cookies say ñwe care!ò  

Please sign-up on the sheet on the narthex table. Cookies that travel well, packed in see-through ziplock bags 
are best. Store-bought cookies are welcome, too. 

Please deliver the cookies to the church office by Wednesday, April 25 by 12 p.m. Watch out for a cookie 
monster who lurks in the area! 

Prayers are needed, too. Of course, you are not expected to pray for an hour each day, but sometime during 
that hour. Please notice there are sign-up spaces on the back of the sheets, too. 

Also, there is opportunity to help with meal preparation. This will be done at St. Maryôs Episcopal Church on 
St. Andrewôs Road in Irmo (at the end of Bush River Road in the long parish annex.) Please call Dianna 
Deaderick at (803) 957-8279 if you can help even for a couple of hours anytime ThursdayðSaturday. 

Remember that Jesus said, ñI was in prison and you visited me.ò St. Andrewôs support for prison ministry has 
been encouraging and deeply appreciated! If you have any questions, please call me, Charles Dawkins, at 
(803) 356-4687.  

Itôs Kairos Time!! 
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Tom Bane (Vice President) called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m.  The devotion was led by Beth Mullins. 
Minutes of the February 2018 meeting were approved. Pastor Trumpôs report was accepted as distributed. He 
asked Council members to read Part 1 of Mark Tidsworthôs book Shift for discussion at the April meeting.  
 
Sandra Hollandôs report was accepted as distributed.  She invited Council members to drop by to greet 
participants in the New Membersô Class breakfast on Sunday. 

 
Tom Bane presented the financial reports and noted that Februaryôs giving had improved from January but 
was still less than actual and budgeted expenses. Pastor Trump mentioned the possibility of writing an appeal 
letter to the congregation. 
 
Tom Bane noted that he had received some comments from Council members about the interior designerôs 
proposal for the narthex renovation, and in response the committee will explore alternative plans for various 
elements of the project. In the meantime, bids are being solicited for minor repairs, cabinet demolition and 
asbestos testing; paint, flooring and lighting materials and work; parlor wall/door replacement, etc. Tom 
distributed a draft budget schedule for Council membersô information. Council members discussed but did not 
make a decision on the timing of bid approvals, presentation to the congregation, and recommended start 
dates. Sybil Long and Pastor Trump noted that more gifts toward the project would be helpful and will be 
sought. Tom asked Council members to continue to send him questions, comments and ideas about the 
project. He stated that it would be ideal to present a proposal to the congregation for approval this spring or 
early summer. 
 
The Youth Committee and members of the youth group are making plans for Inasmuch day/month projects, 
including doing some yard work for SALCôs elderly member(s) and distributing water and health kits in 
downtown Columbia. 
 
Council approved directing the Lent and Christmas offerings from 2018 to 2020 to continue to support 
Lutheran Campus ministry with the first $1000 with the remainder to go to the ñLove One Anotherò campaign 
of Lutheran Services in the Carolinas.  
 
Pastor Trump closed with prayers for parish concerns.  

Council Highlights 

One Year To Live 

South Carolina Lutheran Men in Mission is sponsoring another ñOne Year To Liveò Retreat, April 20-22 at 
Tracyôs Camp in Pinewood, S.C. 

I have heard men describe their experience as ñlife-changing.ò The brochure which I have reads ñA life-
changing, spiritual retreat that meets men where they are in a non-denominational setting.ò 

Please talk to me if you would like to see the brochure. 

                                           Charles Dawkins,  (803) 356-4687 
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Tables of Grace 

Tables of Grace is finishing its second round (with over 80 
participating) and we've heard everyone is really enjoying 
it.  We will launch another round and hope that even more 
people will take advantage of this fun way to get to know 
members of our church family. If you participated last time, 
we will assume you'd like to participate again, unless you   
tell us otherwise.  

If you did not sign up before, here's your chance. Please let 
Jay or Tracy Folk know you're interested, and you'll be 
assigned a group which will make plans to meet one time in 
late April - June. We will be taking a break for the 
summer. There will be a sign-up table in the Narthex on April 8 & 15, but you can go ahead and sign up today 
by emailing Tracy Folk at tracy1961@gmail.com.   

 

Please Join Us!  
April 1, 2018 
Immediately after the  
8:30 a.m. worship service  

Please join us in the Fellowship Hall to connect with 
friends and family during St. Andrewsô annual Easter breakfast. If you want to contribute, but are not 
sure what to prepare, recipes are available on the table in the Narthex throughout the Lenten season.  

For planning purposes, please let the Witness and Fellowship team know what you plan to bring. The 
Easter breakfast sign-up sheet is located next to the recipes in the Narthex. Any questions, please ask 
Mandy Glowacki. If you prefer  call 351-5738 or email aglowacki@bellsouth.net. 

Cookies and Lemonade - April 22 

Witness and Fellowship will be providing cookies and lemonade in the Narthex following the 8:30 and 11:00 

a.m. services on April 22.  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ovFoj9KgVTLR74sb2ztSt0m6JD5PnbT-G44srWH6Nns3vZPQC5VHGAjaGYF_ipG0IerfGoDHYL6KGbFnYJofY7MkBPGO6ppdKuXKUE8h06N6Lq5A52GP_f7TehJdjn8Jn8jYbQl_Oub5cclbKrc6s4O9R9Br6oCnC5zwrZlZ-e4-vPCqKlUNPQ==&c=cc1_uRmuuwOqTvUY3F-tgkcttzfsS08EqVAO3jy-v
mailto:aglowacki@bellsouth.net
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Soup Cellar Update... 

Washington Street Soup Cellar is in its 38th year of serving a meal to the homeless Monday thru Friday. 
Last year they served 39,581 meals at a cost of $1.67 a meal. 
 
As always the Soup Cellar has a hard time getting food to serve. They need grants and monetary donations. 
The Soup Cellar manager searches for food to serve healthy meals. 
 
They presently have the 2nd Wednesday of the month 
open for a group of volunteers to serve. Due to the age  
of volunteers one church had to drop out. We who serve 
from St. Andrewôs on the 3rd Friday of every month   
appreciate your support and prayers. We would enjoy 
your joining us any 3rd Friday of the month. 
 
Thanks to Janet Coleman, Bobbie Valentin and Lisa 
Sharpe for serving when we are shorthanded. 
 
                        Bobbie Bell, Sharon Berger,  
         Claude & Barbara Galarneau, Jolene Stalzer,  
                     Susan Beeler  and  Joe Meador 

Mark your calendars! 

Vacation Bible School 2018 

 July 22 - July 26 

 


